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PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE                                                                                                                    

.      
 Well, as 2022 comes to an end, here’s hoping you and your family all had 
a great Christmas and a safe and Happy New Year.  Just a reminder that our 
regular meeting will be at St. David’s on Thursday, January 12th.    Our mem-
bership committee will be starting up our attendance again so don’t be late as 
you will have to check in.  Our Christmas gathering again at The Loft was a 
great success with good food, entertainment and seeing old friends and family 
again. Many thanks to Lou Ferreira and Bill Peters for a job well done.  We 
have a full slate of guest speakers coming up and hope you all will appreciate 
the time and effort and dedication of those who line up our programs for 
2023.  We also want to thank the other dedicated members of the board for 
their time and effort in making the RMC what it is today.   As 2022 comes to 
an end, we look forward to 2023 with hopes for good health, calmer times, 
good friends and the coming of winter which leads to 
spring on the Cape.   No philosophical statement this 
month. We will give you a reprieve.  Only wishing you 
all a Happy New Year and see you on the 12th.   
  
RMC Board 
 

 



 

 

 

 

General Membership Meeting Minutes – November 3, 2022 

 Interim President, George Cappola, called the meeting to order at 1:03 p.m. 

 Pledge to the flag; God Bless America led by Jack Hudson 

 Moment of silence for former member Chester “Chet” Russ who passed  

 No meeting in December; sign-up for the RMC Christmas Luncheon (12/8) 

 Motion to waive reading of the minutes from the October meeting 

 Treasurer Lou Ferreira reported a balance of $10,426.81. He also reported on the 

Charitable Giving Committee’s selections for organizations to receive donations. 

With no nominations from the floor, the current members of the Executive Com-

mittee were nominated by vote of the Secretary. 

 Bill Peters was recognized for organizing the clam bake event at Swan River. 

 There will be a Christmas luncheon at Loft on Thursday, December 8th. For de-

tails and to make reservations go to the RMC website. This year in lieu of bring-

ing a toy for the Salvation Army, members are encouraged to donate to the chari-

ty of their choice. 

 Membership Chair, Ken Lyman, introduced his replacement, Gary Gyss and 

thanked the RMC for their support over the years. He reminded the members 

that annual dues ($20) must be paid by the February 2023 meeting. New member 

Stephen O’Neil was introduced and accepted as a new member. 

 Our guest speaker was Dave Nolan, Senior Transportation Planner with the Cape 

Cod Commission. He gave a very interesting presentation on the history of the 

Bourne and Sagamore bridges as well as proposed alternatives to replace these 

aging structures. 

 50/50 drawing winners: Brendan Kiley ($56) and Mike McMullen ($37) 

 Meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m. 

John Lynch, Secretary 



 
RMC January 2023 

 
Guest Speaker  - Joe Yukna  

 
Co-Founder and President Cape Cod Military Museum 

 
Thursday, January 12th at 1:00 p.m. 

 

D-DAY AND IT'S TIES TO CAPE COD 
 

We will go over the most pivotal battle in history and the amazing ties to Cape Cod. This 

newly revised photo lecture expounds on how the training and personnel here on the 

Cape went on to dramatically affect the D-Day battle. 

 
 
“My interest in the Military history of 
the Cape started when I worked as a 
Department of Defense Police Officer 
on Camp Edwards/Otis ANGB in the 
late 1980's. Driving around the base 
and seeing all the abandoned build-
ings made me wonder what went on 
here. I put out a call to get a museum 
going on Cape Cod.  Jerry Ellis an-
swered that call. We had secured two 
barracks and six surrounding acres on 
the then open base. September 11th 
ended that phase of the Military Mu-
seum.  After a hiatus, we have been 
working on getting a venue to  tell our 
amazing story. After leaving the 
D.O.D. Police force ,I started my own 
dog training business and am better 
known as Joe the Dog Man. I am the 
son of a WWII /Korean War Navy 
Veteran and the Father of an Army 
War on Terror Veteran. “   
 
 

This program is sponsored and presented by the Cape Cod Military Museum 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Membership Report for January 2023 

 
 
RMC DUES ARE DUE NOW.   
 
Kindly submit your $20 checks to: 
 
RMC Box 746 South Dennis, MA 02660 
 
 
Friendly reminder on attendance. All members under the age of 80 will need to attend 
three meetings in 2023. All meetings will be held at St David’s Episcopal Church (Nelson 
Hall) on the 2nd Thursday of the month at 1pm unless otherwise. specified. 
 
Gary Gyss 
Membership Chairman 

 

 



RMC Bowling 

 

 

 
 (RMC bowling results are posted on the next page )   

   Sunshine Committee 

   If you know any infirmed RMC members,  

   or in the case of a death, be sure to contact:   

   Frank Cloran, Sunshine Committee Chairman.       

   He will communicate with the individual  

   or  the family. (ssgcloran27@gmail.com) 

Www.retiredmensclub.com 

         RMC members are urged to explore our web-

site. You can get the monthly newsletter, a mem-

bership application, a listing of officers & commit-

tees, RMC Site Help and submit your  suggestions 

(Talk2Us). 

  Attendance for Dec. week to 

week was 34-37-34-33. Pretty 

good and thanks to all.. Red pin 

hits for the big bucks by Joe 

MacLellan & Tom Murphy. My 

wish for all is Healthy (first) 

and Happy New Year. See you 

in 2023. P.S….it was good to see 

Dick Donovan in good spirits 

and working hard to get back.  

  - Jack 



 



  



 





 





 

  

 

Dear Chairman Richard Coughlin 

Thank you so much for your donation of $ 150  to the 2022 Provincetown Walk for 
Alzheimer's. Thanks to you, we are able to continue to provide the comprehensive 
free support our Alzheimer's/dementia families so need, and so richly deserve. 

. 

 

 

Executive Director, Alzheimer's Family Support Center 



 


